

Volume III

October 1966

No. 2

GREETINGS to all Weymouth Historical Society members.

A very special WELCOME to our two new members, Mrs. George Young of 436 Neck Street, North Weymouth and Mr. Paul Marchant of 233 Tremont Street, Somerville.

The resignation of THOMAS STENHOUSE, our Vice President, who graduated from Northeastern University this year, was received and accepted with regret. We wish you well Tom, in the Army. May Lady Luck smile on you.

The Executive Board will appoint a new Vice President.

We are happy to announce Leslie Hebert is home from the hospital and receiving visitors.

HERBERT E. SCOTT, Genealogist for the Society, attended a week-long seminar pertaining to Genealogy this summer. The seminar was held at the New England Historic Genealogical Society, 101 Newbury Street, Boston, for members of the Society.

Charles E. Adams, Jr., our Treasurer, has been appointed a member of the Weymouth Historical Commission.

The Society is grateful to Mrs. Ruth Loud for a fine gift of Blacksmith tools.

Silence surrounds the Building Committee these days but it has been active and just might have something to report in the near future.

DUES-DUES-DUES -- are due and payable to Charles Adams, Jr., 376 Thicket Street, South Weymouth.

There is no better time than now to say thanks and congratulations to the Ways and Means Committee for the fine work done in making the Buffet Supper held in September a financial success. Our treasury is enriched by \$91.25. MANY THANKS go to the Curtis Farms Market for supplying the Society with gift certificates for sugar and cream...Supreme Market for the door prize of a fancy cake and the coffee.

Now, last but not least -- A GALA EVENING is in store for all of Weymouth, planned by the Ways and Means Committee. Tuesday, November 15th at 7:30 P.M. there will be a special showing of "The King and I" (Deborah Kerr and Yul Brynner) at the Cameo Theatre, sponsored by the Weymouth Historical Society. (that's us) Everyone in the Society is ex-

pected to support this program. Tickets are \$1.25. Punch will be served. REMEMBER - we are working towards our goal -- a permanent home for the Society. We are counting on all members to sell as many tickets as possible. Let's make this a SELLOUT. Anyone desiring tickets, please call Mrs. Wilbur Tirrell, 335-6330 or Mrs. Chester Kevitt, 335-4804.

There will be a regular meeting before the Theatre Party. Members and friends will be notified of the date and speaker by postcard.

"THE KING AND I" is a very fine picture for any age. So -- please sell as many tickets as possible before our next meeting.

Myrtle E. Robinson, Editor